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The Principal and staff would like to congratulate the following children who received Awards at  
our Infants’ Assembly on Friday, 6 December 2013  
Jinga / Starfish Elliot Ferguson, Zoe White, Skye Matthews, Jacob Thornton 
Duduwaa / Whipbird Amadora Babidge, Cody Allen, Ella Marshall, Joel Munckton 
Bilima / Turtles Teacher away 
Umbarra / Black Ducks Heidi Osgood, Travis Creek, Will Callaghan 
Special Awards Makala Tebbutt, Cody Allen, Gracie Sunderland 

“Deepha Dolphin” 

Hayley Neilson was the lucky 
winner in the draw and got to 
take the dolphin home to keep. 

PRESENTATION DAY 
TOMORROW 
11 December 
10-11.15am 

SCHOOL HALL 
ALL WELCOME 

 
THANK YOU MORNING TEA 

TOMORROW 
For our P&C  

and volunteers 
11.15am-12.15pm 
SCHOOL LIBRARY 

 
CHANGE OF DATE 

CLASS PARTIES 
TUESDAY, 17 December 

 
YEAR 6 FAREWELL 

TUESDAY, 17 December 

STUDENTS’ LAST DAY 
Wednesday  

18 December 

PRESENTATION DAY 
Thank you to our sponsors:- 
J & L Merlino 
Horse & Camel Wine Bar 
Craigh Hurst Engineering 
Julie Rutherford Real Estate 
Neilson’s Mitre 10 
Bermagui Bait & Tackle 
Ocean Lake Caravan Park 
Bermagui Golf Pro Shop 
South East Fibre Exports Pty Ltd 
Clarke Law 
Robert Tacheci Real Estate 
Simply Springwater 
Horizon Credit Union 
Bega Valley Shire Council 
Mermaids of Bermagui 
Wallaga Lake Park 
Bermagui Senior Citizens 
Little Lambs Preschool 
Bermagui Country Club 

2014 MINISTRY 
Congratulations to:- 

Rayden Oliver 
Caitlin Reid 

Grace Gowing 
Owen B 

Sharlee Cantrill 
Bella-Rai Hull 
Rocco Lagana 

Tara Clogg 
Sebastian McLeod 

Mikayla Shaw 
 

Our Prime Minister and  
Deputy Prime Minister will be  

announced tomorrow at  
Presentation Day. 

ART FOR SALE 
Portraits (from Spring Fair) 
are available at the Office  

$5 

SUPPORT STAFF 
Many thanks to Jodie Nash,  
Liz Kildea, Natalie Willoughby, 
Donna Jones, Peta Shaw,  
Aaron Parsons, Ruth Burgess, 
Ros Jubb, Jo Thornton,  
Cathy Stark and Lynda Cantrill 
for all their hard work assisting 
teaching staff to support our  
students.  Their efforts this year 
have been outstanding. 
 

YEARBOOK 2013 
A copy has been given to each 
family.  Please enjoy with your 
family.  Additional copies are 
available for $10 from the office. 

VALE : JANE LAGANA 
The school community is thinking 
of the Lagana family as they deal 
with the  passing of Jane.  Jane 
was a wonderful mother, wife 
and a great supporter of the 
school.  She will be missed by all 
who were fortunate to know her.   
 

Jane’s service is being held on 
the Headland this Friday at 
11am. The school will provide  
appropriate supervision  
throughout the day. Class parties 
have been moved to Tuesday,  
17 December. 



BUDGETS FOR 2014 
Major Approximate Costs 

Feb School Voluntary 
  Contribution  
  $45 per student or  
  $70 per family 
 

 Workbooks $35 per  
 student 
 

March Y3 & Y4 Kianinny  
 Excursion   $220 
 

April School Photos  $  30 
 

May Y5 & Y6 Excursion  $350 

FOUR WINDS LANTERNS 
Four Winds are preparing for the 
free Community Four Winds Festival 
Concert on Good Friday, 18 April 
2014.  This year the event will not 
be held on the Dickinson Oval but at 
the Bermagui Wharf complex.  
As part of this musical and light  
extravaganza, Four Winds has  
sponsored a lantern maker,  
Fiona Roake, to visit three schools in 
our region. She will be at school 
working with the following classes in 
the school hall. 
 
Thursday, 12 December 
Group 1  Y2/3  10-11am  
Group 2  Y5/6   11am-12.45pm 
 (lunch 11.30am-12.15pm)  
Group 3  Y3/4   12.45- 1.45pm  
Group 4   Y4/5     2.15-3.15pm 
 
Monday, 16 December 
Group 1  Y5/6   9.30-10.30am 
Group 2   Y4/5 10.30-11.30am  
Group 3  Y2/3 12.15-  1.45pm  
Group 4   Y3/4   2.15-  3.15pm 
 
All parents/carers are invited to 
attend the workshop(s) to assist. 
Please notify the school if you wish 
to attend. These lanterns will then 
be displayed on the evening of the 
Wharf event.   
 
Many thanks to Lara Crew and Four 
Winds for organising this event. 

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Ultimate Frisbee  “New Beginnings” an Ultimate Frisbee tournament on the beach, followed by a game of Frisbee Golf.  Sat 11/1/14 at Middle 
Beach, Tanja from 10am-4pm.  All ages welcome.  Contact Jane Andrew 64945551 or janeandrew1972@gmail.com 
Monarch Cricket  8 & 9/1/14 at Berrambool Oval, Merimbula & 10/1/14 at George Griffin Oval, Bega.  6-12 years 9am-12noon Future Stars  
Program—junior development & introduction to cricket $45 per day.  13-18 years 1-4pm High Performance Clinic—technical assessment &  
dynamic skill acquisition $55 per day.  Bring sunscreen & hat (equipment desired not essential).  To register monarchcricket@live.com 
Kids Fishing Workshops  8-14 years.  In Batemans Bay 8/1 & 23/4 & Merimbula 9/1 & 24/4.  10am-2pm.  $40 includes rod & reel, shirt, hat, 
tackle box & show bag.  Bookings essential ring Stephen Thurstan 4220 8484 or 0438 245 190 
Central Tilba School Performance  Wed 11/12 at 12noon & 7pm, Fri 13/12 at 7pm at Narooma High School Hall.  Adults $6, Students $4,  
Pre-schoolers free.  Phone 44737210 to reserve tickets or call into Central Tilba Public School.  TICKETS WILL ALSO BE AVAILABLE AT THE DOOR 
FOR EACH PERFORMANCE 

HONOUR CARDS 
Congratulations to the following  
students -   
BANNER Zoe Holdsworth 
 Bella-Rai Hull 
3 CARDS Zoe Holdsworth 
2 CARDS Ryan Holdsworth 
1 CARD Lily Wilson-Starr 
 Lexie Albert 
 Bella-Rai Hull 
 Charlie White 
 Sophie Marshall 
 Brayden Clegg-Townsend 
 Zoe White 

FOR YOUR DIARY 
10 Dec Reports go home 
11 Dec Presentation Day 
18 Dec Students’ last day 
29 Jan Y1-Y6 students return  
 for 2014 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
Wed  11.12 Help needed 
Fri  13.12 Help needed 
Mon  16.12 Help needed 

P&C NEWS 
The P&C in conjunction with 
Neilson’s Mitre 10 are having a 
Christmas raffle. 
 
1st prize - 4 Burner Hooded BBQ 
2nd prize - $100 Terrace  
 Restaurant Voucher 
3rd prize - Foodworks Food  
 Hamper 
 
Tickets can be bought from 
Neilson’s Mitre 10 and will be 
drawn on 20 December. 
 
All proceeds 
will go towards  
projects at our 
school. 
 
Thank you for 
your support. 

Y3/4 
Y3/4 will be completing their unit 
of work on fishing with a trip to 

the river this week. 
Enquiries:  Mr Constable 

SEASIDE FAIR 2014 
Seaside Fair will be held on  
Saturday, 8 March and the 
Theme for the Fair is:- 
Bermagui-Out of this world,  
Not out of the way. 
We are hoping that everyone will 
join in an intergalactic dress up 
party and enter the street parade 
to win prizes and to have some 
fun as always.  Lots of Alfoil and 
Aliens!!  The reason for this early 
notification is so that some may 
like to work on their costumes 
over the holiday break. Wishing 
everyone a Great Christmas and 
a Happy New Year. See you at 
the Fair.   
Kind Regards, Lori Hammerton  
(Publicity)  


